
July 13, 2022 

Dear Saints, 

Since the war in Ukraine began on February 24, 2022, saints in the Lord’s Recovery 

have been endeavoring to respond. Millions of refugees have entered Europe, mainly 

through Poland. Seven gospel trips have been conducted in eastern Europe. These 

trips took place mainly in April and May, the last one concluding on June 5.  

Based on what the Lord has been doing among the saints and through the gospel, there 

is a great need to feed the lambs. In order to meet this need, two “shepherding” trips 

have been held, and are scheduled to conclude on August 1. Based on the need, we 

are planning two additional trips to again focus primarily on shepherding Ukrainian 

saints, local saints, and new ones. We will concentrate on three cities: Warsaw, Krakow 

and Wroclaw in Poland, so the Lord can add to and strengthen the two important 

churches of Warsaw and Krakow, and expect that the Lord will raise up a lampstand in 

Wroclaw shortly. 

The schedule is as follows: 

Cycle P3: Dates: Aug 11-28 

Deadline for registration: Jul 28 

Cycle P4: Dates: Sep 8-25 

Deadline for registration: Aug 25 

We will be accepting a smaller number of participants than previous cycles, therefore 

we encourage Russian-speaking saints and those saints who have participated in 

previous cycles to register as soon as possible. 

If there are any questions regarding the registration, please email: 

ukrgospel@gmail.com 

Language capability is highly necessary (primarily Russian and Ukrainian, however 

Polish will also be very helpful). English proficiency is mandatory. Mature or trained 

sisters are strongly encouraged to participate, as the refugees are mainly women and 

children. We request that the applicants take grace if they are not selected because our 

number is limited. 



All participants must cover their own expenses including transportation, lodging and 

food. Upon approval, we can provide confirmation and more details, including 

suggested hotels.  

To apply, please click on the following link: 

 https://rb.gy/yyvrif 

Please do not book any tickets or hotels until you get confirmation emails from 

the Coordinating Brothers. 

We request that all participants test negatively for COVID prior to coming. An 

antigen test administered at home is sufficient.  

Please remember: The one accord is the master key to all the blessings; participants 

must be able and willing to coordinate with the local oversight. This is not a time for 

politics, the one new man must be our reality (no Ukrainians, no Russians, etc.). Thank 

you dear saints! 

 

The Coordinating Brothers  

https://rb.gy/yyvrif

